
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 

 January 25, 2016 
 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, January 25, 2016, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the January 4, 2016 Public Hearing and Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by 
unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to approve a resolution to adopt the 2016 General and SPLOST fund 
budgets.  Council Member Parten motioned to adopt the 2016 budgets as submitted.  Council Member 
Rhodes seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.  Council Member Garlington would have liked to see 
the expenses for the library broken out. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to approve a resolution to establish and adopt the 2015 Property Tax 
Millage Rate at 2.65 Mils.  Council Member Cole motioned, Council Member Parten seconded.  Motion 
carried, unanimously. 
 
Public Comments –  

o Joe Bridges – 
 Wanted to know where the line item in the budget was for the park. 

    
Polling of the Council – 

o Clay Cole – n/a 
o Polly Garlington –  

 Would like to know what has been done about the two houses on Marsha Way 
that back up to Hwy 16 that get flooded when it rains.  Mayor has contacted 
GDOT and they should be coming out to inspect 

o Keith Rhodes – Have new neighbors on Williams Circle that we welcomed and told them 
about our town services 

o Stan Parten – n/a 
 
Clerks Comments – n/a 
 
Mayor's Minutes –  

 The work on the septic system for the recreation center and park has been started 
 The gourds in the middle of Terrentine and Main Streets need to be replaced if no one has an 

objection 
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_____________________________ 

Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


